
 

 

             Princeton Fire & Rescue Dept. 
 
   Memorandum 
 

 
 
To:  Mayor Walker and City Council 

 
Date: 02/01/2021  
 
From: Fire Chief Ron Lawrence 
 
Regarding: FEMA Fire Act Grant-Covid Supplies 
 
Mayor and Council, 
 
The Fire Department applied and was awarded a grant for Covid supplies. The grant total was 
$2908.70. The grant is covering $2770.19 and we are covering $138.51. I have it in my budget 
to cover the City’s portion if needed. I am looking for approval from the council to accept the 
grant. The supplies that we are planning to purchase are N95 masks, hand sanitizing gel, safety 
glasses, hand wipes, and medical gloves. 
 
 
I will be present for more information and questions. Thank you.  
 
 
Ron Lawrence 
Fire Chief 
Princeton Fire & Rescue Dept. 


